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MONDAY, November 1, 2021

At the Sinclair Community College for those who have reserved a
spot. Also there is a ZOOM option for those who wish to attend
virtually.

"Credit Card Processing 101: Understanding Current Concepts and
Anticipating Future Trends"

Speaker: Natalie Dunlevey
Rotarian Natalie Dunlevey is the President of National Processing
Solutions. Natalie will explain to us how credit card processing works.
What are the fees that we pay...what is the difference between them.
How much control can merchants have on the fees and how to get the
best deal. She will also review with us 2022 changes in PCI Compliane
and Chargebacks.

Chair of the Day: Shaun Yu

This Happened Last Monday...
Shaun Yu, President, called the meeting to order shortly after 12 noon. There were approximately 30 Rotarians
in person and 21 on Zoom. Our deepest condolences to Rotarian John Neff on the passing of his mother last
week.

Shaun shared photos of Dayton
Rotarians �on the road� who
accompanied a group of teens
headed to Camp Kern for a RYLA
event (Rotary Youth Leadership
Awards). Many thanks to Sarah
Hippensteel Hall for organizing the
travel via RTA and chaperones.

Bill Nance gave the invocation,
which focused on the many ways
Rotarians support efforts around the
world for people we will never meet
yet care about deeply. Bill went on
to lead us in the Four-Way Test,

followed by the Pledge of Allegiance. News of the Day included statistics on the number of polio vaccinations
given in one day in 1980 (17 million administered to children). In the category of easiest crimes to solve, a
robber was having a drink outside and across the street from the place he just robbed. Recognized by
witnesses to the crime, he was arrested by the police.
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Steve Naas subbed for Linda Groover as Club Secretary. A reminder to wear your Rotary pin on Mondays as
several people had to pony up a dollar for not doing so today! Steve reminded all about the Coat Project. We
are $900 shy of maximizing a matching grant of $3,000 from the district. Monday, November 1, is the extended
deadline to contribute. There are three spots left for the Fall Fireside Chat at Kelly Lehman�s home. A chance
for cheese and conversation with some of your fellow Rotarians. The Queen of Hearts is back! In person and
online participation starting next Monday.

A belated Happy Birthday and timely Happy Birthday to those celebrating last week and this week! They are:
Frank Scott, Sue Taylor, Andrea Wall, David Bowman, Kenny Hannahan, Ty Swain, Randy Domigan, Rusty
Clifford, Steve Geib, Rita Cyr, Greg Robinson, Ann Charles Watts, Brandon McClain, Lisa Holmes, and Jim
Beerbower. Day-10s were generously given by the following: Frank Scott, $100 toward polio eradication. Iris
Juergens, $100 in recognition of the Houston Astros. Steve Naas, $100 in honor of Iris the superfan. Darlene
(Langhout)Nelson, $100 for her October 14th wedding. Greg Birkemeyer, $100 in honor of his aunt who had
polio. Rick Thie, $100 in honor of Sharlet Briggs becoming a new member.

Rick Thie introduced Sharlet Briggs, President of Kettering Medical Center, who is a new member of Dayton
Rotary!

Shaun aired a video from International Rotary President Shekhar Mehta devoted to World Polio Day.
https://cdn2.webdamdb.com/md_gyP5KRWPpwG81MtT.mp4?1633384545

Chair of the Day, Sue Taylor, introduced Dr. Phil Jenkins, who gave an interesting and moving presentation on
Polio and Its Late Effects. He referenced The Polio Paradox by Richard Bruno. Dr. Jenkins discussed
contracting polio at 13 months of age in Hamilton, Ohio, the effects on the body, and treatments over the
years. He also explained the three types of polio, with Type I still not eradicated. There are many famous
survivors of polio including President Franklin D. Roosevelt, Alan Alda, Donald Sutherland, Itzhak Perlman, Neil
Young, Wilma Rudolph, and more.

Shaun announced that next week�s speaker is Natalie Dunlevey from National Processing Solutions. This will
be an opportunity to learn about how businesses can save on credit card processing fees.

The meeting was adjourned at 1:10 p.m.

https://vimeo.com/639208055 meeting recording

Welcome to Dayton Rotary!

NEW MEMBER PROFILE
Sharlet Briggs is the President of Kettering Medical Center.
Known in the healthcare industry for turning hospitals with
failing operations, quality, and finance into thriving organizations
with long lists of awards and top-tier performance. Sharlet has
been awarded Leapfrog Top Hospital and is on the committee
to design a Fellows Program for CAPE. She is known for turning
competitors into colleagues while still aggressively competing for
business. Sharlet is often called to be a keynote speaker and
sits on two volunteer boards. She is currently writing a book for
young leaders. Sharlet and her husband David Eastman reside in
Dayton and have two kids.
Sharlet Briggs
Kettering Medical Center
3535 Southern Blvd
Kettering, Ohio 45429
937-528-6496
sharlet.briggs@ketteringhealth.org

Queen of Hearts Drawing is Returning
Queen of Hearts Raffle

is back starting November 1st
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Weekly at Monday Meetings to benefit the Dayton Rotary
Foundation
$1 per ticket/$5 for 6 tickets

Weekly winner draws a card from the deck if they draw the
Queen of Hearts then winner takes � the pot. If the card is not
the Queen of Hearts card then the card is destroyed & we try
again next week. Meanwhile the pot continues to grow.

Last time we held this drawing the winner received $1900.

See Secretary Linda or Laura for more information.

ATTENTIOM ZOOM PARTICIPANTS
****For those members who would like to participate via zoom
- please let Laura know ahead of time or place your request in
the chat prior to the start of the meeting and we will assign
you ticket numbers and bill your foundation account.

Our Sympathy
Our sympathy to Rotarian John Neff on the recent
passing of his mother. If you would like to send John a
note of sympathy you may do so to: 880 Greenhouse
Drive, Dayton, Ohio 45419

Our sympathy to Rotarian Evelyn Davidson on the
recent passing of her mother. If you would like to send
Evelyn a note of sympathy you may do so to: 800
Greenmount Boulevard, Dayton, Ohio 45419

Annual Coat Drive for Students of Dayton Public Schools
We will once again be providing coats, hats and gloves for Dayton Public School children*
(as well as other necessary clothing items that are needed like uniform pants, shirts and
undergarments). These children attend different schools throughout the district, and many
are HOMELESS and living in shelters or are living in economically disadvantaged home
situations. *We will help as many kids as funds allow (last year we helped 150+! ) We
thank Alisa Zink for serving as out coat drive chair again this year. AZink@myusacu.com
(937-409-7355)
How Can You Help?
We ask that you donate money to the coat fund, and we will do the shopping for you!!
(Simply donate $50 or whatever you feel comfortable giving, and we will purchase a coat,
hat and gloves for a child - checks should be made payable to Dayton Rotary Foundation
with Coat Project in the memo section.) Or you may donate online at our website�under
the member area�member donation scroll down to designate for Coat Project.
We received a generous matching grant of $3000 from the District 6670 Foundation to use
for this project but we still need YOUR help to reach the match goal.

Since our weather is unpredictable and unseasonable,
we would like to get the coats to the students by mid-
November. Please turn in monetary donations no later
than October 25th. The earlier we have the funds, the
more time the committee will have to complete
shopping and sorting!

mailto:alisaz@daymetcu.com


Join the 125 Club and Support the Rotary Foundation




